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Proposal

The proposal is to redesignate and rezone 
PIDs 05009949 and 00642736 for the 
purpose of a restaurant with drive-thru, 
service station, and future commercial 
development



Context



Zoning

Hillsborough Road

Amendment 
to Future 
Roads Map 
required



• Purpose of zone is to cater to retail and service outlets, including auto-dependant uses including 
drive thrus and service stations subject to terms and conditions

• When considering rezoning to Suburban Commercial, Council should consider:
• Vehicle accesses
• Parking lot configuration
• Landscaping
• Relationship to nearby housing
• Traffic impact
• Adequacy of municipal services

Policies – Suburban Commercial



Drive thru 

47 When permitted, a drive thru shall incorporate the following design standards: 
(a) in the case of drive thru restaurants and automated car washes: 
(i) 11 inbound queuing spaces for vehicles approaching the drive up service area; and 
(ii) two outbound spaces on the exit side of each service position located so as not to interfere with service 
to the next vehicle;

• Queuing lanes must be at side/rear of property, meet certain dimensions, and not have order 
boards or speakers within 20m of a residential property

Service stations 

58 When permitted a service station shall not have any portion of a pump island or canopy located 
within 15 metres of a lot line.

Zoning By-law



Proposal – Site Plan

18 inbound 

Order board



Proposal – Elevations



Servicing

• Sanitary sewer (in green) does 
not currently service this lot

• A servicing plan will be 
required as part of any 
development permit 
application

• Options to extend from Point 
Park Drive along Hillsborough 
(to be co-ordinated with 2024 
construction season) or 
connect directly to trunk 
sewer line to the north



Departmental Consultation

• Project reviewed by Development Review Committee (Planning, Corporate, Parks, Engineering, 
Fire Protection) 

• No major concerns or comments raised
• Town Administration has been working with land owner / developer regarding subdivision and land 

transfers

• Engineering
• Awaiting results and recommendations of traffic study – to be reviewed and presented at public hearing
• In conversation with developer about sidewalk requirements and cost-sharing
• Site servicing plan to be reviewed and approved by Engineering



Process

Resolution
• To set the date of the public presentation and public hearing

• To seek the written views of PAC on the proposed by-law (May meeting)

Public Notice
• Public notice will be posted on the Town’s website

• Property owners within 100m will receive written notification



Timeline

• Resolution from Council – March 11, 2024

• Public Presentation (Municipal Plan amendment) – April 9, 2024

• Views of PAC – May 8, 2024

• Public Hearing/1st reading – May 13, 2024

• 2nd and 3rd Reading – June 10, 2024

• Adoption by Minister (Municipal Plan Amendment)
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